**Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency** 

DPP & FOI Team – C2/W Longview Road

Morriston Swansea SA6 7JL

Email us at: Website: foi@dvla.gov.uk

: www.gov.uk/browse/driving

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

FOIR7743

Date:

24 July 2019

Dear Mr Tsigarides

George Tsigarides

### **Freedom of Information Request**

Thank you for your e-mail to the DVLA of 10 July in which you ask for information. The DVLA are dealing with your request under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

#### You asked:

## The Name and contact details of your Data Controller.

The Department for Transport (DfT) is the data controller of the data the DVLA hold.

The DVLA is an executive agency of the Department for Transport. We are responsible for driver licensing in Great Britain (GB), as well as vehicle tax collection and enforcement, and registering vehicle keepers in the United Kingdom (UK). We hold over 48 million driver records and 40 million vehicle records, and collect around £6bn annually in vehicle tax.

DfT's address is: Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

DVLA's address is:

DVLA Longview Road Morriston Swansea SA6 7JL



# Who is your Security Trustee.

The DVLA does not hold this information. We do not have anyone with this job title within our workforce.

## Who are the beneficiaries of the accounts you hold.

It is not clear what you mean by this question? However, information on who we share our data with can be found in our Privacy Policy. You can access this information by using the following link:

## https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/dvla-privacy-policy

If this is not the information you are seeking, please clarify exactly what you require.

The information which follows concerns the procedures for making any complaint you might have about the reply. Please quote the reference number of this letter in any future communications about it.

Yours sincerely

f. Johnson.

ppRobert Toft

Head of Data Protection Policy & Freedom of Information Team

## Your right to complain to DVLA and the Information Commissioner

If you are not happy with the reply to your request, you can ask DVLA to re-consider the response you received by writing (within two calendar months of receiving this response) to either <a href="mailto:foi@dvla.gov.uk">foi@dvla.gov.uk</a> or DVLA Freedom of Information Team, DPP/FOI, C2W, DVLA, Swansea SA6 7JL.

DVLA will acknowledge and consider your request, re-visiting the response provided. This is known as an Internal Review and will be considered by a staff member not involved with the original reply.

If you disagree with the outcome of the Internal Review, you have the option to complain to the Information Commissioner's Office. Further information can be found via: <a href="https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/">https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/</a> Alternatively you may wish to write to: Customer Contact, Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF.